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Minami—soma City Kamimano Elementary School Newsletter, No.29 January 22, 2021
Shinichiro Takano, Principal

AMimano 2021

If it were me:
Recently, the spread of the new coronavirus infection has been continuing, both within the prefecture
and the city. The other day we had a remote school assembly using zoom. In the assembly, I told the
children the following. (This information is also available on the school’ s website.
I told them to think about how they would feel if they were the one who had been exposed to the virus,
and how they would feel while they were resting at home.

* If you have a fever
* If you get a sore throat

* If you have to miss two
weeks of school as a
cerebral contact

Think about it for yourself.

If, tomorrow

* If you are tested
positive for corona

* The day before you go
back to school for the
first time in two weeks

If it were me.

I’d feel anxious if it was the principal, I wouldn’t want everyone to know, and I’ d be nervous the
day before I went to school because I’ d be afraid of what the teachers and children would say.

I told them that I wanted them to think about those feelings from a different standpoint. How do you
want them to feel about their friends who are feeling this way?

I told them that the most important thing is to treat them with compassion, kindness, and encouragement,
and that this is the best way to overcome corona.

After that, the health teacher gave a talk to the children about infection control. The children
listened intently to her explanation using a model of the inside of a mouth (a teaching material made
by herself using plastic bottles).

( If your child is designated by the publlc health center as a “corona positive” or “close contact”

person

If your child or a family member living with your child is designated by the public health center
as a “coronary positive” or “close contact” person, please contact the school immediately. Please
tell us about your child s health condition and behavior up to two days before. The entire school
will work together to provide mental health care and learning support for your child. Thank you for
your cooperation. In addition, please refrain from inquiring about who has been infected, as this
may lead to the spread of false information (hoax).
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